
 

June 4th, 2024 
The Shelby County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:00 A.M. in the Supervisors 
Chamber in the Courthouse with the following members present: Steve Kenkel, Charles Parkhurst, 
Bryce Schaben, and Mark Maxwell, Clerk. 
 

The Chairperson, Steve Kenkel, asked that any conflict of interest be stated concerning any item on the 
agenda. None were stated. 
   
It was moved by  Parkhurst, seconded by Schaben, to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 

The agenda allowed for the opening of bids for the sale of the annex building as prescribed, no bids 
were received. The minimum bid required may be lowered and discussed at the next meeting. 
Discussion was made to the amount of $200,000.00 for the minimum bid, no action was taken.  
 
It was moved by  Parkhurst, seconded by Schaben, to approve the latest claims for processing as       
listed in the claims register. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

A motion was then made by Parkhurst to approve the minutes of the May 21st  Supervisors meeting. 
Schaben seconded the motion, the motion passed.  

Jordan Sanders interim Shelby County EMS coordinator gave his monthly report on his department. Budgeting 
processes in the EMS department are being reviewed and possible staffing changes are being reviewed also to 
become more efficient departmentally.  

Alex Londo, Shelby County EMA Director, told of recent meetings, put on by his department for servicing the 
recent weather damage in Shelby County.  An estimated 70 to 100 people we present at the latest meeting with 
many relief organizations present to present their services and procedures. Steve Kenkel noted that officials  are 
looking at the needs of Shelby County. 
 
A Secondary Roads report was then given by Shelby County Engineer, Chris Frederickson. Edge 
blading and rock hauling are taking place. Fredericksen commented that letting his office know of spots 
that may need rock.   The Supervisors were also updated on storm damage repair  at the solid waste 
facility. The Engineer also said that the new Assistant Engineer will be introduced at the next meeting.  
 

Steve Kenkel  reported that the nine county Mental Health Region is being reorganized and up to 17 
counties may be placed into one region.  
 

The appointment of Wren Koch as a Sheriff Deputy was then placed before the Board of Supervisors for 
their consideration. Schaben made a motion to approve the appointment,  Parkhurst seconded the 
motion the motion passed. 
 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

 
Steve Kenkel, Chairman 

        ATTEST: 
     

     
       Mark Maxwell 
       Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 


